VILLAGE OF HADAR

(402) 379-1720 

www.thevillageofhadar.com
Minutes of: Regular Village Meeting
 
Place: Hadar Community Hall

Date: December 8, 2014
  


Time: 7:30 pm

Submitted by: Kristine Kelley


Title: Clerk

Board Members Present: Robert Wehrer, Val Riedel, Sidney Sudbeck, Rich Lutz. 

Others Present: Mariah Perrigan, Katherine Perrigan, Richard Sirek, David Cummings, Michael Holton, Chad Anderson, Kurt Sock, B.J. Koeppe, Gary Schuett, Stefanie Brummels, and Carol Lutz.

Wehrer called meeting to order. Roll call taken: Wehrer, Sudbeck, Riedel, Schwede, and Lutz in attendance. Schwede absent. Wehrer informed public as to current copy and public accessibility of Open Meetings Act. Motion made by Lutz to accept the November minutes, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Motion made by Sudbeck to accept official treasurer report, second by Riedel. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Chad Anderson and Michael Holton from Pierce County Economical Development were present to discuss the need for a housing survey to be done in order to apply for housing grants. The costs for the Village of Hadar would be approximately $4,000.00. The board would like to know what grants would they qualify for once the housing survey is completed. This was tabled until all members are present. Rick Sirek from Town & Country Ins informed the board that replacement costs on the three buildings will need to be increased to the minimum limit needed in order for the policy to be renewed. He also had a few questions to ask and papers to be signed concerning the presence of asbestos in any of the buildings, which to best of the board's knowledge, there is not. Mariah Perrigan was present to ask if she could host an English Country Dance Remix at the Community Building without cost. They do charge an admission to cover the cost of the event. Motion made by Lutz to charge the English Country Dance Remix $50.00, with Wehrer paying $25.00, each time they use the Community Building, second by Riedel. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. The board elected a new Chairman of the Board. Sudbeck moved to nominate Wehrer. Riedel moved to nominate Lutz. A silent vote was taken. Three votes Lutz and one vote Wehrer. Motion made by Riedel to accept Lutz as new Chairman, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. The signers on the Village of Hadar accounts will remain the same. The board members responsibilities are as listed: Lutz-Chairman, Sudbeck-Sewer, Schwede-Parks, Wehrer-Animal Control, and Riedel-Streets. Motion made by Riedel to accept said positions, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. The board then voted on several appointment requests. Motion made by Sudbeck to appoint Terry J. Mead from JEO Consulting Group, Inc. as the 2015 Hadar Street Superintendent, second by Riedel. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Motion made by Lutz to appoint Jeff Hrouda as the 2015 Village Attorney, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Motion made by Riedel to appoint JEO Consulting Group, Inc. as the 2015 Village Engineer, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Motion made by Lutz to appoint Richard Sirek from Town & Country Insurance as the Village Insurance Agent and/or Company with property and liability underwritten by EMC Insurance, second by Riedel. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. The radar speed limit monitoring sign will be tabled until information can gathered if the Village can apply for a grant to share the cost. Gary Schuett informed the board that a grant for a fire truck is being applied for and that Brian Glock would like to become a member of the Fire Dept. Motion made by Sudbeck to approve that Brian Glock become a member of the Hadar Rural Fire Dept., second by Lutz. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Dave Cummings discussed the need for electricity in order to run the concession stand for the kid's baseball events. The board discussed the flooring in the restrooms in the park. BJ Koeppe inquired about the snow removal. Discussed Topkote blowing out the cracks in the streets. Lutz informed the board that 3 CPR instructors will be giving a free CPR & AED classes on February 21, 2015 in conjunction with the Norfolk Community College. There will be morning and afternoon classes available. This will be for knowledge only, no card issued, and a 3 hour class. Motion made by Riedel to use the Community Building at no cost for said class since there will not be a charge for admission, second by Sudbeck. All in favor, with Schwede absent. Motion carried. Discussed the DMR report. The tree grant was approved for 100% of the project. Lutz would like the hours listed on the treasure report. Discussed the cleaning of the rentals before and after events. ERPPD notified the board via letter that the monthly fee for sewer billing will increase from $320.85 to $350.00 starting January 1, 2015. Wehrer spoke with the Village attorney on if a part-time person can be hired to patrol the Village. He said that they would have to have officially training. Discussed the NE Clerk Institute. At 9:10 pm Schwede entered the building. Discussed the charge account for fuel. An application will be collected and filled out for Prime Stop. Receivables in November: $2,931.80. General Fund: Bryan Rock $3,127.58; Cable One $58.44; Century Link $123.87; City of Pierce $300.00; EMC Ins. $1,126.05; ERPPD $1,521.60; Floor Maintenance $97.22; Heartland Fire Protection $152.50; JEO $115.50; Pierce County Leader $38.48; John's Disposal $80.00; Personnel Concepts $25.90; Peterson Sprinkle Systems $120.00; Pierce County Econ. Development $586.00; Topkote $1,600.00; United Rentals $78.66; The Village Inn $250.00; Zoubek Oil $979.45. Motion made by Lutz to approve the accounts payable list, second by Riedel. All in favor. Motion carried. Motion made by Lutz to adjourn meeting at 9:25 pm, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Next meeting is on January 12, 2015 at 7:30 pm at the Village Community Hall.
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